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Dear Customer, 
 

This letter is in reference to questions about the possibility of listed:                              

Vinylidene chloride (VDC) as a substance known to the State 

of California to cause cancer under California's Proposition 65.  OEHHA 

made this listing final on December 27, 2017.  Vinylidene chloride (1, 

1-Dichloroethylene), CAS No. 75-35-4, is used as, among other things, a 

component of some packaging materials, such as polyvinylidene chloride 

(PVDC). 

 

 ISOFlex Packaging does not use any VDC in the production of any of its films. 

 

ISOFlex Packaging only uses LDPE type resins that comply with the FDA requirement under 

21CFR177.1520 for the production of the film. 

 

There is no reasonable expectation of accidental contamination beyond trace quantities 

existing in the environment 

 

Since we have no reason to suspect VDC to be present in our films, we do not test for this 

compound. 

 
 
 
 

Keith VanHulle 
 

 
Technical Director - Corporate 

 
 
 

 


